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Memo

To:
City Commissioners
From:
Jeremy Earle, Executive Director

CC:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager, Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager, Mark Bates, Finance Director
Date:
3/22/2012
Re:
US-1 Landscape Phase II- Bid Award
The Commission adopted Resolution #2011-144, providing approval to bid US-1 Landscape Improvements-Phase II, on November 22, 2011 with a project funding appropriation of $1.3 million dollars.  The $1.3 million was included City cash funds from a planned CDBG grant application of $199,792 which the Administration has recently learned is not available.  This leaves an available project appropriation total of $1,100,208.00.

On February 17th, 2012 the City received two responses for the US-1 Phase II RFQ which had been issued.  On March 16th the Bid Selection Committee met to discuss the bids as well as the project itself; at that time the committee unanimously voted to select the lowest responsive bidder who had a base bid amount of $1,293,261.58.  

The base bid of $1,293,261.58 contains some additional adjustments.  Below you will find a breakdown

Most Responsive Bidder





$1,293,261.58 

[image: image1.jpg]Less: Remove Value Engineering for Irrigation (credit)

  -$150,000.00 

Estimated Base Agreement Cost – for Commission Approval



$1,143,261.58
It is important to note, however; that there remain additional costs for underground utility impacts that cannot be known until the contractor completes a series of “soft digs” along the US-1 construction area.  In the bid proposal, the contractor estimated that the cost of necessary underground utility work may cost approximately $609,456.00.

Possible Added Utility Underground Costs (unknown)

$   609,456.00 

TOTAL POSSIBLE PRJECT COST
- entire project




$1,752,717.58
The bid selection committee recommends that the City Commission approve the lowest responsive bid and authorize the City Manager to negotiate and execute a final agreement for this project in an amount not to exceed $1,300,000.00.   In order to adequately fund this award, the Administration also requests Commission approval to replace Project funding originally planned from CDBG grant sources with a new appropriation of available General Fund – Unassigned Fund Balance in an amount of $199,792.00.  This will re-establish the project’s original funding appropriation of $1,300,000.00
Please let me know if you have any questions,

Best regards,

Jeremy Earle, ASLA, AICP

Executive Director

Dania Beach Community Redevelopment Agency

� Includes $250K for relocation/replacement of 8” water main if required; soft digs at verges will divulge each area that may require relocation/replacement of underground water utility line.





� A credit of approximately $150K +/_ may reasonably be obtained due to reconfiguration of the Project’s irrigation system which may now exclude the additional 4” water main piping originally designed for re-use water.





� Potential additional costs to replace/relocate other utilities, i.e., 2” water line, gas lines, electrical conduit and wiring, street light wiring connections, impact fees, permit fees, as-built drawings.  Costs are unknown due to underground location; soft digs will confirm where conflicts exist and what relocations/replacements are required.





